W P P G

The Wheatbridge Patients’ Participation Group

Minutes of the WPPG Annual General Meeting held on 18 April 2023 

Present:
Judith Stanley

Ian Edmundson

Sue Ottowell


Libby Morris



Ruth Ludford


Mike Little
Tony Pope


Bridget Dunks
Angie Baker


Tracey Lawson


Apologies:
Philip Abbott


Carole Sadler


                     Roy Falconer


Dr Susan Savage
                     Spencer Hoskin

Sheila Smith

                     Joanne Taylor


1. Welcome and Introductions

Judith welcomed everyone to the Meeting.  Angie Baker was introduced as the new Assistant Practice Manager.  She will be the Surgery representative for the WPPG.
2. Election of Chair

Judith Stanley was nominated by Ian Edmundson, seconded by Sue Ottowell and agreed unanimously.  She agreed to continue as Chair for another year.
3. Election of Committee

Tony Pope was nominated to be Vice Chair by Ian Edmundson, seconded by Sue Ottowell and agreed unanimously.  
The committee was re-elected apart from Sheila Smith who stepped down.  These were unanimously agreed by the members.  Nominated by Sue Ottowell, seconded by Bridget Dunks. 
The Committee Members are as follows:

Ian Edmundson; Mike Little and Phillip Abbott 
Spencer Hoskin very kindly agreed to continue in his role of checking the suggestion boxes. 
The representatives from the Surgery would be the Assistant Practice Manager, Angie Baker and the GP representative would be Dr Susan Savage.
Tracey Lawson would continue as secretary to the group.

On behalf of the members Judith thanked Tracey for all the hard work she does in her role as secretary for the group, it is much appreciated.  
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting on 17 January 2023 were agreed as a true and correct record with the following updates:
Matt had contacted Robinsons with regards to the speed bump but as yet had not received a reply.  

An article regarding the WPPG had been put in the March 2023 issue of the S40 local magazine.  

Matt had asked the Partners and they decided not to set up a Facebook page.

Angie informed the meeting that the Practice is looking into the possibility of doing a newsletter in the future on an ad-hoc basis.

5. Feedback from Group Reps
Ian had attended the virtual NAPP AGM on 28 January 2023.  The minutes are available of the NAPP website.  Ian said that NAPP are going to continue with on-line meetings.  A lot of the trustees of NAPP have resigned.  
The NAPP bulletin stated that the National Association of Patient Participation Awareness Week would run from Wednesday, 31 May 2023 to Tuesday, 6 June 2023.  A discussion took place as to whether or not we would take part this year.  It was decided not to participate this year as it was felt that the article in the S40 Local was making patients aware of the WPPG.
Ian informed the meeting that although the Derbyshire Network are still having meetings the Local Network appears to have been disbanded.

Judith thanked Ian.
6. Items from the suggestion box 
There were no suggestions in the suggestion box.

Judith thanked both Spencer and Tracey.
7. Any Other Business
Members contact details were checked and amended as required.

Angie informed members that a new GP will be starting in August 2023 as Dr Lizzie Williams had now left.  Dr Birkinshaw is going on maternity leave in July and the Surgery is in the process of recruiting a Locum GP to cover this.

It was asked whether the Junior Doctors and Nurses strike affected the Surgery.  Angie said that the Junior Doctors did impact the Surgery as we have trainee Doctors but that our Nurses are not involved in the strikes.  

Tony asked whether it would be a good idea to have an article in the S40 Local about how Surgeries in the area coped during the pandemic.  Angie will ask the Partners if they are agreeable to this, and in the meantime, Tony will contact Paul from S40 with regards to doing an article and him contacting Chatsworth Road Medical Centre for their input on this as well.

Tony also wanted to know what the purpose of the WPPG is and if there is anything that the Surgery would like to group to do.  Angie will ask the Partners.
It was noted that Wheatbridge Surgery will be a COVID Centre for the role out of the spring vaccine.  Although here it will be run by the PCN and not by the Surgery.  

Judith said that she would like to compliment Danielle Bagshaw, one of the new receptionists who was extremely helpful and obliging when she rang the Surgery recently.  She stated that she hoped all the new starters were of that calibre as she was excellent.

Ian also had a compliment to pass on from a friend with regards the excellent care that was given to their mum.  They had tried to put in a compliment via the website, but it wasn't possible.  She has since been into the Surgery and passed on the compliment in person.

The question arose as to how many staff answered the calls in a morning.  Angie explained that between 8.00am and 9.00am every morning every member of staff that is not clinical is on the telephone.  At present there is a queue of up to 8 people and then the engaged tone.

The members would like a member of the PCN network to come to the next meeting to inform them what the PCN does and what the future plans are within General Practice.  Tracey will ask Matt for a contact and make arrangements for them to speak at the next meeting.

8. Date of next meeting

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday, 18 July 2023 at 
12.00 noon.

Judith thanked members for attending.  
The meeting closed at 1.15pm
